
MINUTES OF DYFFRYN ARDUDWY AND TALYBONT COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING HELD AT THE COMMUNITY CENTRE, DYFFRYN ARDUDWY AT  7.30 P.M. ON  03.10.23
10.1  APOLOGIES
Cllrs. Evan Owen and Cllr. Eryl Jones Williams (Gwynedd Council).
10.2  PRESENT
Cllr. Steffan Chambers (Chairman), Nia Rees (Vice Chairman), Sion Ifor Williams, John Ceri Evans, Sian Edwards, Edward Williams, Jennifer Yuill, Edward Griffiths, Beth Bailey, Denise Stone, William Hooban.
10.3  CHAIRMAN’S ANNOUNCEMENT
The Chairman did not have any announcements to make.
10.4  MINUTES 
The minutes of the meeting held on September 5th 2023 were found to be correct. 
10.5  MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES
There were no matters arising from the minutes.
10.6  DECLARATION OF INTEREST

Cllr. Steffan Chambers declared an interest in the planning application for Llwyn, Dyffryn Ardudwy and he signed a Declaration of Personal Interest Form.
Cllr. Steffan Chambers declared an interest in the planning application for Former Siloh Chapel, Dyffryn Ardudwy and he signed a Declaration of Personal Interest Form.

10.7  GWYNEDD COUNCIL MATTERS
The following report was received from Cllr. Eryl Jones Williams:-  Complaints about the Article 4 Planning will probably be challenged legally from the information I have had. It will affect local people not involved in second homes and holiday homes issue. The 20MPH in most of Dyffryn and Talybont have come into effect and so far there have not been any complaints. I want to praise the highway officials because they explained everything to me prior to the 17th September. The complaints are generally against 20MPH, and many people would have liked to stay at 30MPH, but people are now accepting it. The Housing Department are to setup a one stop shop for one department to deal with all enquiries without the need to be referred to other departments. Latest figures show that there are 2300 families on the housing waiting list, and there are around 250 families registered as homeless. I met with Mabon and the Head of Dentistry regarding shortages of dental practices, again this is an issue over staffing. I raised the question of dental practices charging monthly on their customers and then not being able to get appointments, as was raised at the Dyffryn Council. The Head of Dentistry said it was a matter between the patients and the surgery and they could not intervene.They did feel that it was wrong. A new dental practice is being established in Dolgellau to replace one that has recently left, but there is still a shortage of NHS dentists. At the Care meeting autism was a problem, but new officials have been appointed. Mental health is also a problem, especially amongst the young, but again it is staff shortages that is the problem. There is a meeting with the Head of Adra and I have raised questions about delays in repairs of up to 6 weeks. A question has been asked whether Adra are appointing new tenants without consulting Gwynedd, and are giving favouritism to people on benefits so that they can charge service charges on these new tenants. When I get the replies, I will forward them to the Community Council. At the Licensing meeting taxi and private hire operators fees are being increased by12%. This was because the rise was not done because of Covid, and the help that taxi and private operators were giving to the public at this time. There is no registered taxi in Dyffryn and Talybont at present. I have spoken with officers to see whether grants will be available to establish taxi or private hire in Dyffryn Ardudwy and Talybont. Sadly, an elderly woman died in Talybont following a fire at her home. Members of the North Wales Fire and Rescue Service have been around the community since 
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then to enquire about fire safety and alarms, etc. The bus train service seems to be going well, without any serious complaints. Just a reminder that the pick up is at the Post Office in Dyffryn Ardudwy, and Tony’s in Talybont. The article 4 is only for Gwynedd areas that Gwynedd control the planning. The SNP are going to do the same but have not released  details. Speeding on the A496 from the Harlech area has been monitored when the speed was 30MPH. 85% of the vehicles travelled at 33MPH, the highways expect that figure to reduce following the reduction to 20MPH. Road markings on the A496 to the North of Dyffryn Ardudwy will be repainted as soon as the weather permits. I have been informed that Ford Glan Y Mor in Talybont will be closed for a day in early November for OpenReach works for BT. I am available on 01341 242758. At present, I am having difficulty with my email addresses.
10.8  PLANNING APPLICATIONS
Change of use from a vacant retail area within part of the ground floor (A1) to residential use - Llwyn, Dyffryn Ardudwy (NP5/58/T247C)
Support this application.
Conversion of a single dwelling to two separate affordable local need apartments - Former Siloh Chapel, Dyffryn Ardudwy (NP5/58/150D)
Support this application.
10.9  MATTERS ARISING
A    Budget Plan 

It was reported that the Council had spent £27,931.27 (including bank charges) since the start of the new financial year and this was £7,096.91 less expenditure than what  was earmarked in the budget for the year. 
B   Dyffryn Ardudwy and Talybont Improvements Group
Cllr. Steffan Chambers reported that the questionnaires had now been sent to Resources for Change so that the analysing process can start.
C   Village Hall
It was reported that the planning application for the fan extractor had been granted and they were going to seek grants from Mantell Gwynedd. It was made known that a copy of the Land Register was required so that the names could be changed and Cllr. Denise Stone agreed to look into this. Also on behalf of the primary school Cllr. Sian Edwards asked if the Council would be be willing to pay for the school to hold their hallowen party in the hall again this year and it was agreed to do this.
D   Develop Car Park
It was reported that the SPF grant application had been made and has been sent to Gwynedd Council since the 14th of July but no reply has yet been received. Concern was voiced that a long time had been since putting the application in.
E   Inspection of bus shelters, cemeteries and play park
Nothing to report on the above matter but Cllr. William Hooban made it known that the flower trough had been moved and that he had also repaired the door of the noticeboard and he was thanked for doing this work. The Clerk reported that she had visited the public cemetery after the recent bad weather incase there would be some damage there but everything seemed fine.
F   Play Park
It was reported that the SPF grant application had been made and has been sent to Gwynedd Council since the 14th of July but no reply has yet been received. The Clerk reported that she had received a letter from Gwynedd Council suggesting that the Council apply to the voluntary grant of SPF Mantell Gwynedd and she had done this but had not yet received a reply from them.
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G   Council’s Website
It was reported that any material for the website should be sent to Cllr. William Hooban and also that training of how to use the television needs to be arranged so that a hybrid committee can be held if necessary..


H   HAL
The Chairman reported that he had attended the meeting with HAL on the 28th of last month and it was made known that the café now only serve hot or cold drinks, that there is no change with the roof of the climbing wall and they will be closing the centre for a month from the 15th of December until the 16th of January and the next meeting with the Community Councils will take place on the 23rd of November. It was also reported that HAL was sending out an invoice for 3 months at a time and one for October until December had been received but the Council agreed to continue paying them monthly. The Clerk  had also received information about income and expenditure having been cut down which had been made and received in August and she had forwarded this email to all Members. The Clerk reported that another meeting was been held at the village hall, Llanbedr on the 11th of this month to discuss the way forward between the area's Community Councils and HAL and the Chairman and Cllr. Denise Stone agreed to attend this meeting. 
I   Remembrance Sunday

The above will be held on Sunday the 12th of November at 3.00 p.m. near the War Memorial. The Chairman reported that she has contacted PCSO Gill Duffy-Williams who had stated that she will be contacting her back on behalf of the Police. She has ordered 2 poppy wreaths and one will be placed jointly by the primary school and nursery school and they will come to hold a service of their own near The War Memorial on Friday the 11th. Mr. Christian Bowater has agreed to look after the flag, Ms Ceri Griffith has agreed to come and play the horn,Mrs Mai Roberts has agreed to take the service in Mrs Alma Griffiths' absence and hopefully some of the ATC will be able to attend. Cllr agreed. Steffan Chambers should be in charge of the sound as also Mr. Roy Gamblin has agreed to be there.

J   Christmas 2023

Cllr. Beth Bailey reported that she had contacted Gwynedd Council to ask for prices to install lights on the light lamps in both villages. It was agreed to order 6 of these lights. Cllr. Nia Rees reported that she had been to see them at Huws Gray and they had stated that they had already ordered a tree and asked if the Council could order lights to place on this tree them. Cllr. Jennifer Yuill asked if the Council would be willing to pay for hiring the hall again this year for the Committee ’81 concert and it was agreed to do this.
10.10  CORRESPONDANCE
A   Snowdonia National Park
The Clerk reported that she had received a letter from the above informing the Council that they had received an Enforcement Notice appeal with regards to planning application Land adjacent to Tyn y Pant, Ffordd Panteinion, Dyffryn Ardudwy and this appeal will be starting on the 18th September. Also stating that any comments regarding this appeal should be sent to Planning and Environment Decisions Wales (PEDW) by the 16th of this month. The Clerk reported that she had already forwarded this e-mail to all Members.

B   Snowdonia National Park
The Clerk reported that she had received a letter from the above regarding Taltreuddyn Fawr, Dyffryn Ardudwy planning application asking if the Council would be willing to take back their comments that a section 106 agreement should be put on this application. The Clerk reported that she had already forwarded this e-mail to all Members. It was agreed after a discussion that the Council would stick by their original decision and ask for section 106 to be placed on this planning application.
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C  Gwynedd Council – Highways Department
The Clerk reported that she had received a letter from the above informing the Council that Glan y Mor Road, Talybont from a point near the Islawffordd caravan park entrance road will be closed on the 8th of November due to the work of pole restoration and cable activities on behalf of BT Openreach.
D  Gwynedd Council – Highways Department
The Clerk reported that she had received a letter from the above informing the Council that they are carrying out the replacement/repair of a culvert and the repair of a kissing gate to close on public footpath no. 68 and also the Tidying Up Team will be here between the 16th on the 20th of this month.
10.11  TREASURER’S REPORT
The Treasurer reported that there was £24,407.37 in the current account and  £44,621.39 in the reserve account.       
Invoices needed to be paid since last meeting

Mrs Annwen Hughes  -  £246.40 (wages) + £87.10 costs = £333.50 
Evergreen                     -  £400.00 –    cut grass in cemeteries 
Mr. Gary Martayn        - £431.00  -    cut grass in play parks, football field and around benches 

Tirwedd Landscapes   -  £120.00  -    treat japanese knotweed

Customs & Excise        -  £184.80    –  tax on Clerk’s wages.

Mr. Geraint Lewis       -   £310.00    -  prepare schedule of works to Contractors for car park tendering

Applications for financial support

Wales Air Ambulance           - £500.00  

Village Hall Committee     - £3.000.00  

The above payments were processesed by the Chairman, Cllr. Steffan Chambers and Cllr. John Ceri Evans approved the payments and permission was granted to the Clerk/Treasurer to make payment on line or by cheque at the end of the meeting. 
The Treasurer reported that the External Audit for 2021/22 and 2022/23 had been completed.

Monies received since last meeting
None come to hand since the last meeting
Invoices paid since the last meeting

Catrin Soraya Williams – £156.60 - translation services 
10.12  ANY OTHER MATTERS

Concern was voiced about the height of the house being built on the Ferndale site and also the fact that local stones are not being used on the outside.

Concern was voiced that the football club were unable to get a grant to build changing rooms because they did not own the football pitch. Next month's agenda.

It was made known that the Ardudwy YFC club had re-started and wished them every success.
SIGNED...............................................................CHAIRMAN
DATE...................................................................
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